
can we talk

"after two days He will revive us; on the third day He 
will raise us up, that we may live in His sight." hos 
6:2

i don't know how many of you out there are big youtube 
watchers, but i find it interesting that God is raising 
up so many watchmen in these hours.  no longer is truth 
to be gleaned exclusively from our church and pastor, 
many of which are even leading masses astray.  God is 
speaking directly to those who are willing to search 
the scriptures and open up knowledge sealed for these 
end times.

one of those watchmen i love to watch is tyler on 
channel "generation2434."  for those who don't 
immediately grasp it, the name is taken from matthew 
24.  "assuredly, I say to you, this generation will by 
no means pass away till all these things take place."  
that's directly from our Lord and many of us take Him 
at His word.

new revelation is saying that the feast of pentecost is 
not the traditional time always celebrated, but instead 
on the feast of new wine celebrated on the 9th of av, 
our july 26th this year.  it makes sense the ascension 
of Jesus would also fulfill a feast time as His whole 
life was a fulfillment of scripture.  it also makes 
sense why may of the crowd at peter's preaching would 
think they were drunk. 

they say this is also when boaz took ruth (a gentile) 
to be his bride.  boaz's union with ruth is a clear 



representation of Jesus and His gentile bride.  it is a 
summer time, a harvest time when ruth came to Him in 
secret.  proverbs says, "he who gathers in summer is a 
wise son," and we know Jesus is a wise son.

whether the 9th of av will be the rapture of the church 
is a matter of speculation, but i believe it qualifies 
as a high watch time.  the year depends upon when our 
Lord was crucified: 30, 31, 32 or 33 AD.  whichever 
year it is, it means that we are now in a four year 
possible span which rounds out the two thousand years, 
the second day in God's timetable.  i lean toward 30 AD 
because the temple was destroyed in 70 AD and that is 
40 years from 30 AD, a highly significant number with 
God.

if indeed it is to happen this year, it would mean we 
are only about a month away from joining our Lord.  at 
least it means that for those of us who believe in a 
pre-trib rapture and i see it confirmed more in 
scripture everyday.  so 2030 minus the seven year 
tribulation equals 2023.  "God did not appoint us to 
wrath" 1 thess 5:9, and the whole seven years is His 
wrath being poured out and isn't complete until the 
last bowl is poured out.  "the seven last plagues, for 
in them the wrath of God is complete." rev 15:1  all 
now remaining is God's righteous judgment.

i know there is much dissension in the body whether it 
will be pre-trib or post-trib.  it's easy to see how 
someone could take either stance.  after all, why 
should this generation be exempt from the suffering of 
all previous saints?  i would answer that many right 
now are suffering through trials and tribulations, but 



it is not God's wrath.  it is man's.  and indeed, even 
if there be only one month until our rapture, who knows 
what wrath satan and man may deliver to believers?  if 
it hasn't touched you already, it may yet.

even now, war is rumored as imminent, lives of children 
and adults are being willingly mutilated, lawlessness 
runs amuck, confusion and deception reigns while 
artificial intelligence prepares us for the final 
deception.  all the while people are blindly "eating 
and drinking, marrying and giving in marriage;" 
entranced by the bobbles around them and blindly 
oblivious to the terrors awaiting them.  "but even if 
our gospel is veiled, it is veiled to those who are 
perishing." 2cor 4:3

scripture says, "when they say, 'peace and safety!' 
then sudden destruction comes upon them, as labor pains 
upon a pregnant woman." 1 thess 5:3  if this preludes 
the coming of the Lord at the end of the tribulation, 
how could people possibly be thinking "peace and 
safety" and what possible "sudden destruction" could be 
coming after having already endured the seven previous 
years of hell on earth; unlike any time ever before.  a 
time when "unless those days were shortened, no flesh 
would be saved" matt 24:22

whatever one believes, our Lord is coming and He's 
coming soon.  so how should our actions be?  Jesus 
scolded those at His first coming because they did not 
recognize the season of His coming.  we should know the 
season.  the convergence of sin and signs are all 
around us.  "the night is coming when no one can work." 
john 9:4  we must seize the day and what we can for His 



glory. 

"exhorting one another, and so much the more as you see 
the day approaching." heb 10:25  this is the day all 
the saints of old have been waiting for and they shall 
precede us into glory.  look up all you who love the 
Lord.  "thus the Lord my God will come, and all the 
saints with You." zech 14:5  we go ahead to prepare for 
battle with our Lord" enemies.  we eagerly await Your 
summons!


